

MANLY WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

GRIFFITH STREET, BALGOWLAH 2093 Tel: 9948 2257, 9948 1959 E: manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

PEDLARS' PARADE 2023

Dear Year 6 Parents/Caregivers and Year 6 students,

Our 2023 Pedlars' Parade will be on <u>Thursday 9th November</u>. Students have been working hard at school to get themselves ready as entrepreneurs. We ask that you support your child to ensure they don't leave it until the night before! Each grade will be visiting stalls at different times during the day to ensure all students have a chance at the activities. Students need to be at school early, 8.50 for setting up stalls before the bell at 9.20. The Pedlar's Parade will **commence** at 9.40am and go until approx 12.40pm where, once it is over, students will pack up and clean up their area.

Any prizes and raffles will be drawn in the afternoon.

Please read the information below very carefully:

- Students may wear mufti to school with a touch of yellow to raise funds for the Cancer Council but must wear sensible clothing including joggers and a hat. Sunscreen and a shirt or top with sleeves is preferable. No singlet tops or thongs are allowed.
- Students need to organise prizes for those organising a competition. If you have raffles, make sure there are enough tickets within your booklets and that student's names and class are written on their ticket.
- Students will need to have a 'float' i.e. at least \$20 in coins for change for each group..
 Preferably 20c, 10c, coins as well as 50c and \$2 and \$1 coins. Students need to decide if you
 all bring money each or one person supplies the money that can be refunded at the end of
 the day.
- Students have to keep your costs to a minimum! The school **cannot reimburse** for your stall. Please ensure that you have communicated this with your parents/child.
- Students have containers to keep money safe. Make sure one person stays in charge of the money at all times during the day and keeps a record of \$\$ collected by teachers.
- Students need to make sure the activity is always safe. If there are any issues or questions, ask a teacher before it's too late to change things.
- Organise if you need ice or eskies to keep things cold or out of the sun. e.g. chocolates or prizes that might melt.
- Make large signs to advertise the activities/stall. Be prepared to promote your activity with a video. Dress up, be interesting! Sell your product!
- Students need to consider shade to ensure they are sun safe throughout the day. Plan with parents in advance if you think you need help setting up. You can't bring anything electrical!
- **Have fun**. Now after all these years it's your turn to be in charge. You've been a wonderful Year 6 and great role models for our school so enjoy the day and put something back into our school to remember you by.